
November 4, 2021 

 

Dear Galiano Island Local Trust Committee and Planner Brad Smith, 
 

The Crystal Mountain Society, through our Rezoning committee, is writing to you today 
on a recent notice we have received from our supportive north end neighbours  as well 
as from the wider Galiano community. They informed us that there is a petition circulating 
against Crystal Mountain Rezoning Proposal (that they have refused to sign). 
 

Are you aware of this  petition circulating against Crystal Mountain Society’s Rezoning 
proposal?  It contains a lot of disinformation and, as importantly, it omits a lot of facts that 
would  give an accurate and true picture of the proposal. For example, there is no mention 
of the inclusion of the ecologically rich Residential Lot 9 that is so important in the big 
picture of our rezoning application. 
 

We have attached a copy of the opposing petition. 
 

As you can imagine we are deeply concerned about the effect that this 
misleading  information could have on the public and the LTC.  However, we do trust that 
the LTC has a solid understanding  of the actual factors of the proposal upon which your 
decisions are based and would ask us questions if needed. 
 

We do not know how or when this petition will be presented to you?  Very soon we 
expect.  How much weight do you give to a document such as this? Would it be posted 
with our IT public Correspondence? With or without a notice that it is opinion only? 
 

We are aware that our application is not on the November Agenda but if we recall 
accurately, people can speak on various topics in the Town Hall segments.  Is it possible 
that the handful of folks insistently voicing repetitive points of opposition to our application 
will have a "Delegation" in Town Hall as they did once before, or approval to have them 
all speak in succession as they did in a previous meeting?  As you can imagine, it is a 
challenge to be able to respond effectively in a Town Hall to a long presentation like that. 
 

We have been told that people with the petition have canvassed at both the recycling 
centre and the ferry terminal. This caused the staff (and in the case of GIRR, its Board) 
of both public facilities to give notice that soliciting is not allowed and will be monitored 
now. 
 

Most recently we have received copies of the “five briefs” and that the people who wrote 
them have scheduled discussions  with the Trustees.  From our preliminary readings 
we  once again see several instances  of  inaccurate statements and 
misleading  assumptions.  We will be following through with you on what we have to say 
on the content of these briefs.  
 

We are always  happily available via zoom, telephone conference call, and or email to 
clarify points or answer questions.  



 

Elizabeth McClelland, Leslie Cain, Janice Oakley 

CMS Rezoning Committee 
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